
MINUTES
 

MARCH 6, 2023
 

BRAZOS COUNTY HOUSING FINANCE CORPORATION

1. Call To Order

A meeting of the Brazos County Housing Finance Corporation was held on Monday,
March 6, 2023 at 1:30 p.m., in suite 310 of the Brazos County Administration Building,
200 S. Texas Avenue, Bryan, Texas. The following members of the Corporation were
present:
 
Duane Peters, President
Wanda J. Watson, Vice President
Byron Ryder, Board Member (via teleconference)
Chuck Konderla, Board Member
 
The following individuals were also present:
Cheryl Coffman, Assistant Secretary
Steve Harris
Dan Martinez (via teleconference)

2. Appointment of Chuck Konderla to replace Russ Ford as Board Member, effective
immediately.

On motion Mr. Ryder, seconded by Ms. Watson the Board voted unanimously to appoint
Chuck Konderla to the Brazos County Housing Finance Corporation Board of Directors.

3. Appointment of Wanda J. Watson to replace Irma Cauley as Board Member, effective
immediately.

Mr. Konderla made a motion to appoint Wanda J. Watson to the Brazos County Housing
Finance Corporation Board of Directors.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Ryder and
passed unanimously.

4. Election of Officers by the Board of Directors.

Mr. Ryder made the motion to appoint Duane Peters as President, Wanda J. Watson as



Vice President, and Mike Sutherland as Secretary. The motion was seconded by Mr.
Konderla and passed unanimously.

5. Consideration and approval of a resolution appointing authorized signatories and other
matters related thereto.

Mr. Ryder offered a motion to appoint Duane Peters, Wanda J. Watson, and Cheryl
Coffman as authorized signatories for the Brazos County Housing Finance Corporation. 
Mr. Konderla seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

6. Receive an update from Steven Harris regarding the Sandy Creek Apartment Project.

Mr. Harris informed the Board members of the Sandy Creek Apartment project that will
provide affordable housing.  Mr. Harris reminded the members that the project includes
the renovation of the existing 140 units and the addition of 87 units. Last year the Board
approved Dominium to seek federal tax credit financing but due to the increase in
construction costs and interest rates they were not able to complete the financing.  They
are now asking the Corporation to become a partner with them through a special
purpose corporation.  They would then ask for twenty million dollars in bonds with 100%
abatement of taxes.  This would include taxes to the County, City of Bryan and the
School District. The abatement period would be fifteen years, but is open for
negotiation. Mr. Harris then asked if the Board would consider to propose a
Memorandum of Understanding to assist the project to continue.  He added that
Dominium would then pay the Corporation $200,000.00 at the time of closing and
$15,000.00 annually.  Mr. Martinez explained that the terms of the agreement can be
negotiated.  Mr. Peters asked for the value of the property.  Mr. Harris answered that he
would get that information for the Board.  Mr. Konderla was concerned about the amount
of resources provided by the city.  He also questioned if this was more beneficial to the
owner than the tenet.  Mr. Ryder asked if the 10 year abatement rule applies to this
agreement.  Mr. Martinez stated it does not apply since the partnership would be with a
governmental entity.  The Board agreed they would like to have more information before
moving forward.

7. Adjourn
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